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There will be a potluck supper tonight, May 2, at 5:30 PM 
 

Benefit Breakfast Saturday, May 3, for Stephen Gee 
     Breakfast will be on Saturday from 8 to 11 AM. Stephen is the son of one of our members, 
Janet Gee and the late Dennis Gee and the nephew of member Jon Gee famous hockey player, 
golfer and singer. I am asking all our members to come to this breakfast on Saturday morning, 
bring their family and friends and show this community how we support our own.  Volunteers are 
needed to (1) wash dishes and (2) tend to the juice, water and jam and syrup table. 
 

Lodge Meeting on Thursday, May 8 at 6 PM 
     The election of officers for the 2025-26 year will be held, followed by the Installation be NBEA 
President Ron Dube. The following slate will be nominated, one at a time, starting with the Exalted 
Ruler. Further nominations from the floor will be called for, for each position. 
     Exalted Ruler – Alan Young                    Immediate Past ER Les Smith 
     Leading Knight – Jamie Dooling            Loyal Knight – Anthony Davidson 
     Lecturing Knight – Paul Kinney             Esquire – Ron Dube 
     Secretary – Jed Lockyer                          Treasurer – Gary Grant 
     Chaplain – Ron Gaunce                          Inner Guard – Cecil Pirie 
Sandwiches and sweets will be served after the meeting. 
 

Elks of Canada asking Lodges to support their Local Food Banks 
       The National “Member Services Committee” is beginning a “Support Your Food Bank 
Competition” across Canada. Lodges that have the highest per-member support, in pounds or 
dollars, will be recognized.  
     Our Lodge has already donated over $2,000.00 this year from the Remembrance Day Breakfast. 
     We are suggesting that we get into the spirit of this project by each bringing a jar of Peanut 
Butter or Jam to the meeting on May 8. 
 

Benefit Breakfast at our Lodge on Sunday, May 4, for Adena Swazey Robinson 
     This is the second Breakfast this weekend, and it begins at 8 AM 
 

The Perth Elks/RCL # 36, thank you for your continued Support of the Lotto 
     In the past fiscal year, this joint Lottery, which was started 13 years ago this month, has 
contributed around $12,000.00 each to the Elks and the Legion. In 13 years, it has contributed 
over $170,000.00 to each organization 
     There was a non-winner last Friday. We hope that one of you is a winner tonight. 
 
Fraternally yours, 

 


